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I wanted to begin by again paying tribute and giving thanks to

our much-loved colleague, Cheryl Skepple, who passed away

on Tuesday. Thank you so much to our families and wider

community who have shown such support and shared so

many memories of Cheryl. Please see our longer tribute to

Cheryl in this edition.

Thank you to all our families and volunteers who attended our

Iftar on Wednesday. It was wonderful to have so many

students and families together to celebrate this special time of

year.

Well done to our Year 11 students for completing two weeks of

gruelling mocks. They are now back to lessons, and I’d also

like to thank the exam team for supporting the smooth

running of these exams. Year 10 are up next with their

assessment week, and I’ve been impressed by the skill and

aptitude students have shown as they apply themselves to

revision activities in lessons.

The rest of the school has been enjoying STEM subjects during

National Science Week, from competitions to talks and trips.

On Friday, our Pi Day celebration and whole-school

competition brought the week to a fantastic end.

Some of our students enjoyed a slightly sunnier education this

week with their five-day field trip to Málaga. They have had an

amazing time, and we welcome them back this evening. There

is another trip to Spain in the summer - most places are filled,

but do let us know if you missed out so we can check numbers

or if any spaces become available.

Next week, we celebrate St Patrick’s Day and Newroz with

special lunchtime menus and activities. If you are celebrating

these events, all the best.

Have a restful weekend.

Ms Wallace's
Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

NEXT WEEK
WEEK 2

If you have any specific questions
regarding the transfer of school
to the Mulberry Schools Trust,

please email

clerk@mulberryschoolstrust.org

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms. Wallace

@mulberryaws

UPCOMING 
KEY DATES

17th - 21st March
Year 10 assessment week

27th March
Year 11 Final Drama

Practical Exam

1st April
Trust Sports Event

18th March
Newroz Celebration

Lunch time C008

7th - 14th April
Easter Break



In Loving Memory of

CHERYL SKEPPLE
We remember Cheryl Skepple not only as our colleague, friend, and librarian but as the heart
of our school community. Ms. Skepple had a rare gift for making everyone feel valued. She

took the time to understand each student, fostering a love of reading and creating a
welcoming space where every child felt seen and supported.

Her warmth, kindness, and unwavering dedication left a lasting mark on all who knew her.
Ms. Skepple’s smile could light up a room, and her thoughtful words always seemed to come

at just the right moment. She was a constant, steady presence - a source of comfort and
strength for students and staff alike.

Ms. Skepple legacy is one of connection, care, and quiet strength. Her impact on our school
and the lives she touched will not be forgotten. Though she is no longer with us, her spirit

lives on in the impact she made and the love she shared.

Ms. Skepple was truly one of a kind. She will be deeply missed.



Empowering Voices: International Women’s Day
at Woodside
Mulberry Academy Woodside marked International
Women’s Day with a special afternoon tea,
celebrating the achievements and influence of
inspirational women from the local community. The
event brought together students, staff, and
influential guests for an afternoon of meaningful
conversation and reflection on the importance of
female empowerment.

We were honoured to welcome local councillors Ajda
Ovat and Lotte Collett, Haringey Council leader
Peray Ahmet, and Alice Crawley, Chair of the Local
Governing Body. Each guest shared valuable insights
into their career journeys, discussing the challenges
they’ve faced and the importance of supporting
women in leadership. Their stories offered a
powerful reminder of resilience, determination, and
the impact women can have in shaping communities.

Students actively participated, asking thoughtful questions about
navigating workplace challenges, balancing personal and
professional goals, and breaking down barriers for future
generations. Among the attendees were parents and Judith
Garrad, headteacher at Oakthorpe Primary, whose presence
further strengthened the connection between the school and the
wider community.

As part of the celebration, students wrote heartfelt postcards to
thank the inspiring women in their lives, recognising the
importance of encouragement and support. The atmosphere was
warm and uplifting, with plenty of delicious food and snacks
adding to the sense of celebration.

The event highlighted the power of shared experiences and the
importance of creating spaces where young women feel heard,
supported, and empowered. It was a truly memorable occasion,
reinforcing Mulberry Academy Woodside’s commitment to
encouraging the next generation of female leaders.

On Wednesday, 12th March, MAW held a special Iftar
gathering during the Islamic month of Ramadan,
welcoming Muslim and non-Muslim students, parents,
carers, and staff to share in this important tradition.
Iftar marks the evening meal where Muslims break their
fast at sunset, following the call to the evening prayer.

Students broke their fast with dates and water before
joining together for the sunset prayer (Maghrib), in the
sports hall, led by Head Boy Faisal Alizadeh. After
prayer, guests enjoyed a delicious meal and snacks
prepared by the school’s catering team.

The evening created a warm and inclusive atmosphere,
with conversations flowing and a strong sense of unity
among the school community. It was a meaningful
celebration of togetherness and understanding.

A Celebration of Community and Togetherness



World Book Day
Quiz Champions!
Congratulations to our winners who showed
their book knowledge and completed the
challenge. Each winner received a £10 book
token, a free book, and a voucher—well done!

Keandra Andrews Crawford 9A
Busra Basri 9T
Nafisah Chowdhury 9I
Nawal Ali 9L
Harris Abbas 8E
William Bowers 8Y
Joanne Macminn 8I
Elvin Sararov 7Q
Isaac Wapples 7Q
Ellie Trattou 7L

 Policy Consultation
HAVE YOUR SAY!

We are currently reviewing our RSE and Anti-Bullying

Policies. 

If you have any comments or suggestions please email

laura.sanford@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Consultation on this policy will close at the end of term.

Scan the QR code or use the

link to view the anti-bullying

policy.

https://www.mulberrywoodsi

de.org/wp-

content/uploads/2025/03/R

SE-Policy.pdf

Scan the QR code or use the

link to view the RSE policy.

https://www.mulberrywoodsi

de.org/wp-

content/uploads/2025/03/R

SE-Policy.pdf

Rewards Breakfast: Celebrating
Positive Behaviour
Every Thursday, students with two or fewer
conduct points for the year so far are invited to a
special rewards breakfast - a well deserved
recognition of their dedication and positive
attitude. 

Well done to all who have earned their place, and
keep up the great work!

MAW Year 7/8
Basketball team

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/RSE-Policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/RSE-Policy.pdf
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https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Anti-Bullying-policy.pdf


This year’s Pi Day was a fantastic celebration of mathematics, creativity, and history

across the school! Our staff wore special Happy Pi Day t-shirts to celebrate the

occasion. In History, students explored the fascinating origins of pi and its

significance throughout time. English lessons took a poetic twist with students

crafting "piems"—poems based on the digits of pi. Meanwhile, in Maths, students got

hands-on by using string to calculate the circumference of circles. The excitement

continued at lunchtime with a thrilling pi digit memorisation competition, where

students challenged themselves to recall as many digits as possible—some even

aiming for the world record! Winners of the competition will receive special prizes.

A huge well done to everyone who took part in making Pi Day a memorable and

engaging event!
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It was wonderful to welcome so many parents and
carers to our year 9 options event last week. We hope
that you found discussions with Heads of Department
informative and supportive of the decision your child
will imminently make.

Electronic forms have been sent to pupils via their
school email address and, once again, we would like to
reiterate the importance of pupils taking their time and
considering all available subject choices before making
their choice. All information shared via the
presentation and booklet is accessible on our school
website here - (LINK) The final deadline for forms to be
printed, signed and returned to form tutors is Friday
21st March. 

If any pupils require extra guidance, support or
information or if you have any queries please do not
hesitate to make contact with Ms Downer
andrea.downer@woodsidehighschool.co.uk 
or Mr Miranda
alberto.miranda@woodsidehighschoool.co.uk 

Year 9 Level 2 OptionsReady To Think Hard
During this week’s morning tutorial time, pupils will
undertake learning on our fourth pupil pillar Ready to Think
Hard. Our pupil pillars are one of the ways we support our
young people to develop the scholarly behaviours that will
make them successful learners. Ready to Think Hard is all
about pupils using their prior learning to do new things,
active participation in lessons through strategies such as
paired discussion and using strategies to persevere when
work feels challenging to keep progressing

Mulberry Academy Woodside pupils are

Coffee morning for SEND parents, Tuesday
25th March. More information

Walk and Talk in Highgate and Queen's
Woods, Monday 7th April. Link to flyer

Coffee morning for SEND parents, Tuesday
29th April. More information

Walk and Talk in Bruce Castle Park, Tuesday
6th May. Link for flyer

All parents and carers of children and young
people (0 - 25) with Special Educational Needs
and/or Disabilities (SEND) who live and/or access
SEND services (e.g. school) in Haringey are
welcome

Woodside Film Festival
Calling all budding filmmakers at Mulberry Academy
Woodside!

The Film Studies department will be holding our very
first Woodside Film Festival in July!

Part of the festival will include a showcase of
student short films. If you make your own films (it
can be on your phone or your computers) and would
like to be a part of the festival, please get in touch
with Ms Aksu in C003! 

You can also email any submissions to
pinar.aksu@woodsidehighschool.co.uk.  

We will be accepting short films within the following
categories: 

Documentary
Genre films (any genre)
Indie films
Animation

Deadline: 11th June 2025. 

Get filming!

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/learning/curriculum/year-9-options/
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/learning/curriculum/year-9-options/
https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/learning/curriculum/year-9-options/
mailto:andrea.downer@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
mailto:alberto.miranda@woodsidehighschoool.co.uk
mailto:alberto.miranda@woodsidehighschoool.co.uk
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=95945b56ad&e=c089f7bfc1
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=b116e169d8&e=c089f7bfc1
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=1250c7ac89&e=c089f7bfc1
https://sendpowerinharingey.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e6d20904fb5c4d7963638d0d5&id=8a17161da2&e=c089f7bfc1
mailto:pinar.aksu@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


HOUSE NEWS

1760
1380
1640
1340

Weekly
Attendance

Winner -
94.81%

Weekly 
Praise 

Winner -
2749 pts

Crossbar
Challenge
Winner: 

Ash



You can support you child with this by:

Explain the purpose: Help your child
understand that their uniform represents
the school and shows respect for the
community. It’s not just about clothing,
but about being part of something
bigger.

Allow small personal touches: Encourage
your child to add small, approved
personal items like pins or badges to
their uniform. This gives them a sense of
ownership while still following the rules.

Encourage confidence: Teach your child
that wearing their uniform with pride
shows self-respect. Help them feel
confident by encouraging them to stand
tall and wear it with a positive attitude.

Make uniforms fun: Get involved in
making wearing the uniform enjoyable by
setting up small rewards or celebrating
days when they look after their uniform.
You could even make it a fun challenge to
keep it neat!

Connect uniforms to school spirit:
Explain to your child that their uniform is
a symbol of school pride. Help them
connect their uniform to the traditions
and achievements of their school, so
they feel proud to wear it.



NAME
PRAISE 

POINTS

Sophia HULUSI (8Q) 43

Eda DURAN (9L) 39

Rezwana MIAH (9L) 33

Lili OUAZZA (8Q) 33

Nawal ALI (9L) 33

Riley ALLSOP (9L) 32

Emma SIONEK (9L) 32

Ella SOYLARI (9T) 32

Stanislav GEORGIEV (10T) 31

Amber LANIYAN (9L) 31

Top 10 Whole
School

Praise Students

FORM WITH THE
HIGHEST PRAISE POINTS

Year 8 Shoutouts

8E8E
Anisha for always helping out in form
time and Ionut for always being
equipped and displaying the school
values. 

Sevval for consistently displaying
Woodside values 

Merdan and Aj for making a good start
to 8A

Ethan and Milan for being respectful in
form.

Reggie for a great start in 8I and for
making friends so quickly. Bradley for
being kind and helpful.

Aisha & Husne for improved uniform.

Emily for improved attitude during
form. Sara for always being respectful
and ready to learn. 

Jenna for imroved uniforn in form and
around the school. Azka for always
demonstrating our shared values

8Q8Q

8U8U
8A8A

8L8L

8I8I

8T8T

8Y8Y

9L9L





Well done on an excellent two weeks with the exams. Everyone has commented on how brilliant you have been with your
conduct and behaviour with these exams. You really have been a credit to yourselves these past two weeks so well done. 

Hello Year 11,

Mr Davis

College Interviews

Some of you are now receiving interviews for college. All interviews if at all possible need to be after school, if your not sure
then please come and see Mr Davis.

Assembly
Next week assembly will take place on Tuesday morning instead of Monday.

Period 7 & Key 30 & morning Maths & English

Key 30 will return on Wednesday for all of you who are in the Key 30 group with Science.

The morning sessions for Maths and English will resume from 8am next week also. 

Period 7 will resume on Monday after school for targeted groups. Schedule below 

Saturday Revision
Tomorrows schedule






